Good morning,
After the latest announcement on Monday, we are currently looking at all our plans from now until the end of term. I am meeting with the CEO and other heads in the Trust today to discuss activities such as Sports Days and will update you with that, and with the staffing plan for next year, by the end of this week.
Mrs Vicky Broughton enjoyed another day in school on Monday, and will be in for a final visit on Tuesday 6th July. We are both really pleased with the success of the transition arrangements and I am very proud of the way everyone has welcomed Vicky to Widewell. I expected nothing less, but also know just how much the thought of change can unsettle people.
Can I please ask that all children are provided with named sun hats and sun cream while the weather is hot. The children enjoy being on the field at break and lunch times but there is very little shade available to them. It is also useful if girls wear shorts under their dresses if they are likely to be doing handstands and cartwheels on the grass.
Kind regards,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Claire Prynne
